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Nativity BVM High School Mission Statement
Nativity BVM High School is a Christ-centered Catholic school 

dedicated to meeting the needs of its students and enriching them through
formation of faith, outstanding academics, community service, 

social responsibility, cultural appreciation and athletic development, 
thereby preparing its graduates to meet all of life’s challenges.

Belief Statements
• We believe that a Christ-centered educational environment and praying 

together as a school community have immeasurable values.

• We believe a quality education is the foundation for an enriching and 
successful life.

• We believe character education, including the teaching of ethics, promotes
mutual respect, tolerance, and acceptance of others.

• We believe that, by educating today’s youth, we are forming leaders of 
tomorrow and productive members of society.

• We believe that parents are the primary educators of their children.

• We believe that through partnership, the family, school, and community
should understand, appreciate and reinforce the educational process.

• We believe in challenging students to be sensitive and effective problem-
solvers in a world needy for compassion and true leadership.

• We believe achievement is limitless and all individuals should have the 
opportunity to reach their potential through a variety of meaningful 
educational choices.

• We believe in the recognition and cultivation of students’ individual skills
so they will become independent lifelong learners.

• We believe the learning environment should be respectful, safe, clean, 
secure, and caring.

• We believe that our school must continue to change and evolve to meet the
needs of students in a changing world.

• We believe positive adult role models foster students’ success.

• We believe students benefit from a positive connection to the school and
community, which promotes self-esteem.

• We believe in effective communication among stakeholders.
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Message from the Principal and Development 
Director of Nativity BVM High School

Dear Alumni and Friends of Nativity,

The Nativity faculty and students wish all our alumni and friends Peace and Joy and a

Happy and Healthy New Year.   We continued the cleaning protocols that were in place

last year and we are confident that we can provide a safe and healthy environment for 

all of our students, faculty and staff. As we move forward, please know we will continue

the many traditions that are a part of Nativity, always mindful of safety protocols as 

they relate to the safety of our students. 

Our Catholic Faith is at the heart of the educational process at Nativity. Nativity High

School offers an exceptional educational experience for our students. We receive 

constant positive feedback from our graduates and we know that we are helping to 

produce vibrant, energetic, hardworking and successful young adults.

We are looking forward to completing another school year full of positive excitement 

and renewal of our Catholic faith, great academic achievements, success on the athletic

fields, promotion of music and the arts and exceptional participation in all activities.

With God’s help we continue to strive for excellence in everything we do.

The Nativity community working together ensures this success. All of our hard work 

and the dedication of our parents, alumni and friends have enabled us to move forward.

As a family, we treasure our traditions and constantly create new and exciting programs

for our students. As we continue throughout this school year let us keep our theme 

in mind. There is no substitute for a Catholic school where Catholic values are lived

every day. 

Sincerely,

Lynn A. Lechleitner Sabol ‘76 Jennifer Forney Daubert ‘91

Principal Director of Development



SCHOOL HISTORY and POPULATION
Nativity BVM High School, founded in 1955, is a four year, co-ed school
drawing from Schuylkill, Northern Berks and Eastern Dauphin Counties.
The total enrollment of 203 students, from twelve surrounding school 
districts, has almost equal male/female populations.  There are 20 lay 
teachers and one priest on the faculty.

ADMINISTRATIVE INFORMATION
PRINCIPAL: Mrs. Lynn Sabol Email: lsabol@nativitybvm.net

ADVANCEMENT: Mrs. Jennifer Daubert Email: jldaubert@nativitybvm.net

STUDIES OFFICE: Mr. Jeff Naffin Email: jnaffin@nativitybvm.net

ATHLETICS: Mr. Joshua Muldowney Email: jmuldowney@nativitybvm.net

FINANCE: Mrs. Margaret Young Email: myoung@nativitybvm.net

CHAPLAIN: Fr. Kevin Bobbin Email: frbobbin@nativitybvm.net

GUIDANCE: Mrs. Liz Brensinger Email: guidance@nativitybvm.net

OFFICE: Mrs. Diane Yaneck Email: dyaneck@nativitybvm.net

STUDENT AFFAIRS: Mrs. Natalie Masinick Email: nmasinick@nativitybvm.net

COLLEGE CREDIT OPPORTUNITIES
Several courses are offered through partnerships with Alvernia University 
and Penn State University, Schuylkill Campus.  Advanced Placement Exams 
are standardized tests administered by Nativity BVM and scored by the 
Educational Testing Service.  Exams are graded on a 5 point scale with scores 
of 3-5 being considered qualified for college credit.  Colleges and Universities 
determine whether or not to accept AP exam grades for credit.  Exam dates 
and fees are determined by the CollegeBoard.  All students who enroll in 
an AP course are required to sit for the AP Exam.



ADVANCED PLACEMENT COURSES
Advanced Placement Literature & Composition
Advanced Placement Language & Composition
Advanced Placement Biology
Advanced Placement U.S. History
Advanced Placement Calculus AB

Students can also take Advanced Placement classes through the Virtual
High School (VHS) program.

DUAL CREDIT CLASSES
Advanced Physics
Advanced Anatomy & Physiology
Advanced Pre-Calculus
CRIMJ12/SOC12: Criminology

CLASS OF 2022 STATISTICS
The Class of 2022 has been offered a total of $9,870,959 in scholarships,
grants and awards to continue their education and have accepted 
$2,308,915 of this money. Approximately 94% of the Class of 2022 
will be attending a 4 or 2 year university/college, trade school or the military.

EXTRACURRICULAR ACTIVITIES
88% of our current students are members of a club, play a sport, or are 
involved in extracurricular activities.

Students also gain the opportunity to complete required service hours 
for various organizations in the community.  All students are required to
complete a least 100 hours of community service as a requirement for 
graduation.
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“BE PART OF THE LEGACY”
Nativity BVM High School 

Will Shine Brightly Into the Future

EIN # 23-2263678  •  P.O. BOX 82  •  POTTSVILLE, PA 17901

The Nativity Preservation Support Foundation (NPSF) was organized by

local volunteers, business and professional people within our community

who are dedicated to preserving Nativity BVM High School for all future

generations of Schuylkill County.

The Nativity Preservation Support Foundation (non-profit organization) is

an entity separate and apart from the Diocese of Allentown and will be used

now and in the future only for the benefit of Nativity BVM High School.

At this time, we are involved in a Major Fundraising Campaign.  We have

received cash and pledges totaling over $850,000.00 to date after having 

an initial goal of $250,000.  We have surpassed our goals!



N A T I V I T Y
P r e s e r v a t i o n  S u p p o r t  F o u n d a t i o n

Highlights of this Campaign:

• All monies will be placed in a restricted account at a local banking 

institution.

• All monies will be used specifically for Nativity BVM High School.

• All gifts are tax deductible under Internal Revenue Code 509(a)2 for 

Federal Income Tax.  Donors may deduct contributions as provided in 

Section 170 of the Internal Revenue Code.  All bequests, legacies, devises,

transfers or gifts are deductible for Federal estate and gift tax purposes.

• Checks should be made payable to Nativity Preservation Support 

Foundation.

• Pledges are acceptable and are welcomed.

• Website accepts PayPal and major credit cards:  

http://www.preservenativity.org/

We invite you to be a part of the

Legacy of Nativity BVM High School.

Thank you for your continued support

Of Catholic education in

Schuylkill County.

EIN # 23-2263678  •  P.O. BOX 82  •  POTTSVILLE, PA 17901



Opportunities to Give
There are numerous opportunities for you to help and support Nativity
BVM High School, Inc. through the Annual Appeal.  This fund runs on 
the fiscal year (July 1st to June 30) and accepts donations year round.  
All contributions from this Fund are allocated to serving our students, 
faculty, staff, and other operational needs.  All gifts, no matter what the 
size are always appreciated and valued.

Why Give to The Annual Appeal?
All contributions to the Annual Appeal go towards helping NBVM continue
its mission of providing an excellent education founded in Catholic values.
These gifts go towards the tools and resources that support our students,
faculty, and staff.

How it Works: 
All gifts made to the Annual Appeal are placed in the Nativity Preservation
Support Foundation (NPSF).  Please go to www.preservenativity.org to learn
more about NPSF.

Ways to Give
There are a number of easy and convenient ways to submit your 
Annual Appeal contribution.

Checks
If you would like to give with a check, please make it out to Nativity 
Preservation Support Foundation and send it to the address below. 
Please do not send cash through the mail.
Nativity Preservation Support Foundation
PO Box 82
Pottsville, PA 17901

Credit Cards
You can give with a credit card by calling the Development Office at 
570-622-8110. A copy of the credit card slip will be e-mailed to you for
your records.

Recurring Gift
Create a recurring gift from your checking or savings account: This 
convenient way to support Nativity BVM High School, Inc. allows your 
gift to be spread out over multiple months, and is a perfect way to increase
the amount of your total support to the School.

Online Giving
You may place your gift quickly and easily online using Pay Pal. Online 
giving through Pay Pal provides a secure and convenient way to support 
Nativity BVM High School, Inc. A Pay Pal account is not required to 
utilize online giving and any major credit card is accepted. Simply go to
http://www.preservenativity.org/ to donate.



Gifts of Stock
If you have owned a stock for more than 12 months and it has appreciated
in value during that time, you would incur a capital gains tax by selling it.
However, if you give that stock to Nativity BVM High School, Inc. as a gift,
you avoid the capital gains tax and can also claim an income tax deduction
for the full fair market value of the gift up to an amount equal to 30 percent
of your adjusted gross income. Any unused deduction may be carried 
forward for up to five years.

Electronic Transfers of Shares of Publicly Traded Stock 
and Mutual Funds:
Shares of publicly traded companies and mutual funds may be transferred
electronically to Nativity BVM High School, Inc.

Matching Gifts
Thousands of companies and corporate foundations match gifts to 
non-profit institutions such as Nativity BVM High School, Inc. Also, 
matching gifts are a great way to increase support of Nativity without 
additional out-of-pocket expense.

Matching gifts are a very important source of support. You can double or
even triple the value of your donation and enhance your total gift by simply
notifying your employer of your gift to Nativity. You may be eligible to 
submit matching gift claims from both your own and your spouse’s 
employer for the same gift. Contact the human resources office at your 
employer, your spouse’s employer, or even your former employer, if you 
are retired, to inquire about their matching gift program.

Planned Gifts
Leave your mark on Nativity High School, Inc.! A planned gift is a “forever
gift”, one that will live on for generations. It does not affect your current
cash flow of assets and it is easy to change if your circumstances change.
Additionally, it may save you estate taxes later.

You can make a planned gift in a
number of ways:
• Bequest
• Charitable Gift Annuity
• Charitable Remainder Trust
• Charitable Lead Trust
• Life Estate Reserve
• Insurance Policy Beneficiary

Please let us know if you have 
already included Nativity BVM 
High School, Inc. in your estate 
plans.



Pottsville Catholic High School Class 
of 1955 Memorial Scholarship Fund
Since the establishment of the Pottsville Catholic High School Class of 1955
Scholarship Fund in 2005 (the very first Class Scholarship Fund to assist
Nativity students), many of you have generously contributed to a Class
Scholarship Fund designed to assist qualified students realize their dream 
of pursuing a Catholic education. At this time, Nativity is committed 
to embarking upon a much more ambitious and significant fundraising 
initiative.

Under the inspired leadership of Tom “Tipper” Lucas PCHS ’55 and 
Dr. Gerald “Jerry” Powers ‘56, Nativity has established a Memorial 
Scholarship Fund to initially honor the late Dr. Bernard M. Gillespie PCHS
’55, who was a visionary in the establishment of this endowment fund, and
Sister Cecile A. Reiley ‘56. By honoring these two distinguished individuals,
the school is not only recognizing the lifetime achievements of two of our
most admired and respected colleagues, but also by extension, that pivotal
transitional period in Catholic secondary education in Schuylkill County
when Pottsville Catholic High School consolidated with St. Stephen 
High School to form Nativity BVM.  Our plan is to recognize, each year, 
individuals who have made a lasting, positive impact on the Nativity 
community by awarding the scholarship in their name that year. 

Bernie was a member and President of the last class to graduate from PCHS
in 1955. He was a Magna Cum Laude graduate of Notre Dame where he



earned both his bachelor and doctoral degrees. He went on to serve 
as president of the Mobil Oil Solar Energy Corporation where he was 
instrumental in registering six U.S patents. He later joined the faculty 
of Marshall University where, in addition to serving as Professor of 
Engineering and Director of the Technology Management Master’s Degree
Program, he engaged in research that led to numerous publications in 
prestigious peer-reviewed journals that have contributed significantly to our
current understanding of the conversion of sunlight to electrical energy

Sister Cecile was a member of the initial graduating class from Nativity in
1956 where she distinguished herself as a scholar and class leader. After
spending a year at Immaculata College, she entered Chestnut Hill College
and the novitiate of the Sisters of St. Joseph in 1957, a decision that led to 
a 54-year career devoted to teaching language arts to grade school children
and ministering to the needs of the most vulnerable, marginalized and 
disadvantaged members of society at St. Malachy Parish in Philadelphia. 
In addition to earning a Master’s Degree in Pastoral Counseling from 
the University of Scranton, she was a devoted mentor to generations of 
immigrants in the Philadelphia area as well as an accomplished artist and
musician. 

In honoring Bernie and Cecile in past years and others in the future, we hope
to pay tribute to all of Nativity’s graduates who, over the intervening years,
have made major contributions to society and have contributed significantly to
the stellar reputation of this outstanding educational institution. Nativity has
established itself as one of the most prestigious Catholic High Schools in the
State of Pennsylvania with 90% of its graduates going on to higher education.
This past year alone they were collectively offered more than $9,870,959 in
higher education scholarships and related academic awards averaging 
approximately $152,000 per graduate.



Unfortunately, parishes can no longer adequately subsidize Catholic 
education. Tuition is now $7,000 a year. By today’s standards, Nativity’s
early years of a free, four-year education can be valued at $25,000. Because
of these escalating costs, many prospective students who aspire to attend
Nativity can no longer realize their dream. Our goal is to raise at least
$200,000 in an effort to help offset some of these costs for future 
generations of students. Having benefitted by a Nativity education, we are
hopeful that many of you will feel that it may be an ideal time for those of
us who can afford it, to “pay-it forward”.  

Many of us are now at a time in our lives when it is normal for us to 
consider what our legacy should be with respect to the generations that 
follow. A small group of generous benefactors of the School have already
donated more than $80,000 of the $200,000 goal. It is hoped that you may
feel similarly inspired to join that group and contribute whatever you feel
appropriate. There are very few charities in life that are more worthy than
contributing to the education of the next generation of student scholars and
national leaders.  

There are numerous ways you can make your contribution, including by
personal check, credit card by making an online giving payment via PayPal
under the NPSF tab on Nativity’s website: www.nativitybvm.net, charitable
gift annuity, etc. For additional information regarding creative ways to 
contribute, contact Jennifer Daubert (Nativity Director of Development) at
the school via e-mail at jldaubert@nativitybvm.net. Please send personal
checks to NPSF (Nativity Preservation Support Foundation), care of the
Memorial Scholarship Fund noted on the memo line. Mail to: Nativity
BVM High School, One Lawtons Hill, Pottsville, PA 17901.



Your tax-deductible contribution will provide a tangible tribute to those
who provided the educational foundation for your many subsequent 
successes in life. On behalf of the Nativity family, as well as the many 
students who will most certainly benefit from your thoughtful contribution,
we want to thank you for your generosity. If you have any questions, please
do not hesitate to contact Jennifer Daubert by phone (570-622-8110) or by
email (jldaubert@nativitybvm.net). God bless you and your family in your
continued endeavors.

Please note that those classes who currently have an established Class 
Scholarship Fund will continue to solicit and award their own scholarships
on a yearly basis unless other arrangements are made with Jennifer Daubert,
Director of Development at Nativity BVM High School.



Current Appeals
The Nativity Class of 1964 continues to seek donations from its class 
members to award four scholarships on a yearly basis.  The first 
scholarships were awarded for the 2014-2015 school year and they are
currently seeking funds to continue these scholarships.  Letters for this
year’s appeal were recently mailed to classmates.

A special Thank You to the many Classes who have made generous 
donations to Nativity High School, Inc. in the past! 

If any Class is interested in making a Class gift, please contact 
Jennifer Daubert in the Development Office at 570-622-8110 or 
jldaubert@nativitybvm.net.

Faculty Wish List
We are currently seeking funds for items in all of our academic departments.
Any help that you can provide to us is greatly appreciated.  Thank you for
your support of Nativity.

Health/Physical Education 
Math
Religion
Sciences
Computers

EITC
Businesses:
Businesses in the state of Pennsylvania can reallocate money from their state
taxes to tuition assistance at Nativity BVM High School, Inc.  The Educational
Improvement Tax Credit (EITC) program allows businesses to receive a 90%
tax credit (if donating for two consecutive years), and families at Nativity 
receive tuition assistance.  Please contact Jenn Daubert in the Development 
Office at 570-622-8110 or jldaubert@nativitybvm.net if you know of any
business interested in this program.  Certain restrictions apply.

Individuals:
Turning Taxes Into Scholarships
If you are an individual paying Pennsylvania state income taxes, you can 
turn your tax dollars into need-based scholarships for Nativity BVM High
School students.  Pennsylvania provides a 90% tax credit (if donating for 
two consecutive years) to individuals who donate funds for Catholic School
education.  To participate, an individual must meet one of the following 
financial criteria:

Drama
Business
English

Social Studies
Language
Art



EPSF EITC and 
OSTC DONORS
Drs. *Joseph & Angela Zawisza
Robert and Catherine Rienzo
Martin M. Sacks & Associates 

(Martin J. Flannery ’72)
M & T Bank 
Nativity Scholarship Partners I 
Nativity Scholarship Partners II
Nativity Scholarship Partners III 
St. Clair & Associates, PC 

(*William E. Kirwan, Esq. 
CPA ’77)

Anonymous Donor

SCHOLARSHIP FUNDS
FOR STUDENTS TO 
ATTEND NATIVITY 
HIGH SCHOOL
Alumni Association Scholarship
Beach Bonanza Scholarship
Bishop’s Annual Appeal for Catholic

High School Scholarship
Bishop Catholic Scholarship
Blue and Gold Foundation 

Scholarship
Bridge Educational Foundation

Scholarship
Catholic War Veterans (CWV)

Pottsville Scholarship
CEO America Scholarship
Dan Lubinsky Scholarship

Dorothy Wewer Narcovich 
Scholarship

Dr. Augustine ‘63 and Joanne
Klatko ‘64 Moffitt Scholarship  

Margaret Moffitt Scholarship
Edward Maleskas Scholarship
Francis and Miriam O’Brien 

Scholarship
Green and Gold Scholarship
Guardian Angel Donations
Marie M. Campbell Scholarship 

Individual income of $200,000 or more in each of the two previous years OR

Joint income of $300,000 or more in each of the two previous years OR

Net worth of $1,000,000 or more excluding your primary residence.

The gift of a Nativity education is an investment in our youth, our future 
and our faith.  Please contact Jenn Daubert in the Development Office at
570-622-8110 or jldaubert@nativitybvm.net if you know of any individual
interested in this program.  Certain restrictions apply.



Maury Molin ’72 Scholarship
Nativity Class of 1956 Scholarship
Nativity Class of 1964 Scholarship
Nativity Financial Aid
Pepsi Bottling Group, LLC 

Scholarship
Pottsville Catholic Scholarship
Pottsville Catholic Class of 1955

Scholarship
Raymond and Jean Tilmont 

Scholarship
Samuel Slimmer Scholarship
Schuylkill Carbon Endowment
St. Ambrose CYO Scholarship

CENTURY CLUB 
CORPORATE SPONSORS
*John and Carol Boyer
CACL Federal Credit Union 

(Jason Kostura ’98 and 
Joseph Schrader ’98)

Comfort Inn and Suites
Geisinger St. Luke’s
Miller Distributing, Inc. 

(W. Fred ’60 and Elizabeth
Legutko ’60 Miller, 
Allison Miller Prezelski ’87 )

Mountain Valley Golf Course 
(Ken Huebner ‘77: In Memory 
of Sol Cotler)

Oppenheimer
Sophy Jewelers (Charles Sophy ’90)
St. Clair and Associates, PC

(*William E. Kirwan, Esq. 
CPA ’77)

FACULTY WISH LIST
DONORS
Erin Boran ’78 (Art Department)
Martin Brennan ’60 (transportation)
Shannon Brennan (transportation)
Edward J. Donahue III ’63 (Prom

and sports transportation)
James J. Dougherty ’74 and 

Christine (transportation)
Joseph Ferhat (technology)
Michael Swilp (transportation)
*Atty. Joseph Troy ’66 (marketing)
Dale Verchick (technology)
Wilmington Trust Regina Hess

Charitable Trust



GUARDIAN ANGELS
Michael ‘72 and Marigrace Canfield
Ed Donahue ‘63
Mr. and Mrs. P.J. Lechleitner ‘90
Maury Molin ‘72
Morgan Living Trust—David E.

PCHS ‘53 and Catherine PCHS
‘54 Morgan

Sheila Slimmer
*Atty. Joseph Troy ‘66

NATIVITY MEMORIAL
SCHOLARSHIP 
ENDOWMENT FUND
(IMO BERNARD M. 
GILLESPIE ’55)
Phyllis Gillespie
Thomas Lucas

Gerald Powers
Thomas and Molly Donahue 

Seaman

NATIVITY PRESERVATION
SUPPORT FOUNDATION
(NPSF) DONORS:

CLASS DONATIONS

Class of 1964
Frank & Marjorie Angelo
John B. Curran
Edward & Madeline Curry
Michael Filanowski
Karla Garland
Thomas and Janice Gemmell
Rev. John Grabish
William B. Hall

N A T I V I T Y
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Dennis and Sandra Igoe
Catherine Kimmel
Bernard and Marguerite Lesky
William Lucas
Mary C. Mullen
William and Barbara Rees
Kay Ann and Robert Russell
Marguerite Shoemaker
Mary B. West
Mary Keyso Wheeler
John D. Yakaitis

Class of 1989
Robert Caruano
William and Cathy Cruz
Thomas Devine
Marianne R. Fickinger
Michael and Heidi Hashin
Amy Rulavage
Michael and Christine Shay
Stephen and Melinda Spolski
Benjamin and Kerry Swavely

MEMORIALS

Christopher and Teresa Bane
Bernard and Lorraine Barron
Mike and Elaine Bogish
Tiffany Bransteitter
Mary Ann Burns
Ann Marie Buzalko
Cantwell and Coleman Family
David and Shelly Chamberlain
L. Samuel Deegan
Richard and Michelle Delinsky
Sarah M. Donahue
Martin and Maxine Dusel
Joanne Everdale
Wayne and Gail Ferdon
Kimberly Fetter
Kathleen Foran
John and Linda Frankenstein
Stanley and Heidi Gorski
Mildred C. Helt
Kathryn Jenkins
Mary Ann Kehoe



Kathleen Kerns
Christine Kubick
Elizabeth Lechleitner
Lawrence Lonergan
Lora McDonald
John and Sharon Modesto
NEC Laboratories American, Inc.
Edward and Donna Palamar
Matthew and Renee Popalis
Anthony and Ann Rightus
David and Lynn Sabol
Rita Sauers
Sandi Schwenk
Rita Tamalavage
Kent and Janine Watkins
Dan and Mary Lou Wozniski
James and Dorothy Wright

ANNUAL DAY OF GIVING

Thank you to all of our alumni and
benefactors who donated online to
our second annual Day of Giving
through the Schuylkill Area 
Community Foundation.

The following donors made direct
gifts to the school on the Day of
Giving:
*Atty. and Mrs. Alvin B. Marshall
*Mark ’67 and Mildred Fanelli ’67 

Scarbinsky
Diane Yaneck

DIRECT PUBLIC SUPPORT

Leadership Level 
($2500.00 or more)

Edward and Maria Belecanech ’81 
Beazley

Michelle Caldwell ‘72
Edward J. Donahue III ’63 
Eugene Frantz ‘57
Kenneth Huebner ‘77
*William E. Kirwan, Esq. CPA ‘77
John Lieberman
Dr. Augustine ’63 and Joanne 

Klatko ’64 Moffitt 
Richard and Allison Miller ’87 

Prezelski 



Paul Scholtes PCHS ‘53
*Drs. Joseph ’97 and Angela 

Zawisza

Green & Gold Level 
($1000.00 to $2499.00)

Frank ‘64 and Marjorie Angelo
*John and Carol Boyer
Martin Brennan ‘60
William ’78 and Terry Nevada ’78

Coleman
Atty. John’60 and Martha 

Cunningham III
Edward ’64 and Madeline Curry 
James ’74 and Christine Dougherty
Mary Margaret Sullivan Klein

PCHS ‘55
Stephen Lucas ‘65
Roger and Ruth Lund
*Atty. and Mrs. Al Marshall
W. Fred ’60 and Elizabeth Legutko

’60 Miller
Maury Molin ‘72

Terry and Victoria Klitsch ‘65 
Randall

Mark Schropp
Sheila Slimmer

Ave Maria Level 
($500.00 to $999.00)

Megan Brennan ‘80
*Herman J. Fenstermacher
Carole R. Higgins ‘62
Kenneth Huebner ‘77
*Mark ’67 and Mildred Fanelli ’67

Scarbinsky
Lori Schneider ‘85
Danielle Swisher ‘81
Joan Wall ‘61

Lawtonian Level 
($250.00 to $499.00)

Bernard ‘62 and Patricia Somers ‘62
Boran

James Conway ‘72
James V. ’63 and Avelline Todak ’64

Curran



Thomas ’66 and Anne Dougherty 
’66 Curry

Roy Eiler, Sr. ’70
William Fanelli ‘70
Michael ‘02 and Caroline Boyer ’03 

Ferhat
Ryan and Michelle Feeney ’87 

Gernatt
Christopher ’09 and Rebecca 

Halcovage
Cookie Hashin
Joseph D. Homa ‘72
Jane Bellock Honea ‘68
Gerard ’79 and Anne Kelly
John P. ’78 and Sharon Struzinsky 

’80 Modesto 
Kevin Morgan ‘67
Charmaine Fent O’Hara ‘71
Gerald Powers ‘56
Russell Samilo ‘67

Skylines Level 
($100.00 to $249.00)

Stephen ’71 and Kathleen Doran ’71
Andrusisian

James and Elizabeth Edwards PCHS
‘53 Bechtel

John PCHS ‘54 and Patricia Bentz 
John ’58 and Anne Brixius
James Brophy ‘69
Anthony Bucceri ‘70
Andrea Machuzak Bunting ‘70
Atty. James P. Coleman ‘61
Joseph Colitz ‘59
Edmund Cook ‘58
George Doyle ‘70
John Doyle ‘98
Marie Leinheiser Doyle ‘60
John Drazenovich ‘83
Jane Dries ‘66
Mary Dries ‘69



Tom ’70 and Lori Ecker
Catherine Elliott ‘67
David and Colleen Coogan ‘85

Erwin
Thomas Everly ‘59
Vince ’70 and Darla Fabiani
Mary Foley Ferenchick ‘59
Richard Ferenchick ‘63
Michael Fitzpatrick PCHS ‘51
Michael and Nancy Neary ’69 

Griffin
Tom ‘69 and Marilyn Michelcavage

‘69 Haffey
William B. Hall ‘64
Rev. Msgr. William Handges 

PCHS ’54 
Ann Louise Callahan Hanson ‘66
Virginia O’Hara Harka ‘59
Margaret Conroy Hess ‘60
Vincent ‘62 and Wanda Hock
Joseph W. Holt ‘61
Percy and Karen Lagas ’65 Huffman
Joan Devine Kitsock ‘67
Robert Francis Kluba PCHS ‘45
Becky Koury ‘00
Lynn Kovich ‘83
Raymond ’60 and Grace Kulbitskas
Michael ’63 and Kathleen McGeary

’63 Kupchinsky
Mary Lechleitner Latza ‘95

Elizabeth “Betty” Harley 
Lechleitner ’56 

Susan Legutko ‘74
Rita Minchoff Lotz PCHS ‘46
Francis ‘63 and Diane Madeira
David McKeon ‘58
Kathleen McNamara ‘67
Stanley Michelcavage ‘74
John P. Modesto ‘07
Dan Pedriani ‘67
Ronald Pellish ‘67
Richard Piccioni ‘66
Deborah Porter ‘90
Karl Powers PCHS ‘47
John Quigley
Linda Pothering Rothermel ‘70
Catherine Santai
Kevan Schaeffer ’96
Matthew ’63 and Susan Spirko
Amy Snukis Stankavage ‘95
Robert and Doris Leinheiser ’56

Sunday
Edward Tray ‘65
Lenny ‘63 and Marge Unavage
Anthony Vidal ‘83
John ’67 and Diane Warner
Mary B. Pfeiffenberger West ‘64
Ralph and Joanne Wood
David E. and Margaret Zawisza ‘02

Young



Friend of Nativity BVM 
($1.00 to $99.00) 

Albert and Linda Baldinger
Carl and Marie Pfeiffenberger ‘62

Berger
Eleanor Davidson Boyle PCHS ‘54
James ’67 and Jean Marie Brennan
Robert Burke PCHS ‘49
Rev. William Campion ‘69
Sheila Canfield ‘57
Anne Obrien Chizauskie PCHS ‘49
Brenda Campion Churico ‘79
Stephen and Elizabeth Schultz ‘66

Cleary
Lee Collins ‘64
Michele Compton
Paul Cremo ‘83
Dennis J. Derr ‘69
Annette Lurwick Devers ‘84
James Dietrich ‘63

Elizabeth Leonard Eck ‘63
Grace Donlin Einsel ‘59
Thomas and Michelle Close ’65

Eroh
Joanne Wade Everdale ‘61
Jerry Farro ‘60
Mary Lou Llewellyn Ferenchick ‘71
Dorothy Gittleman ‘64
Paul and Bernadette Heffron ’67

Gombola
Patrick ‘84 and Theresa Kozlusky

‘82 Haley
Helen Wychunas Heimbaugh ’71
Lynn Ann Cholko Heitmeyer ‘85
Dolores Hillas ‘69
Joseph Hohman ‘71
Edward ’61 and Rosemary Rose ‘61

Holley
Francis Hudock PCHS ‘55
Daniel Kelly ‘97



Steve ‘70 and Deborah Kulich
Vincent and Karen McKeon ‘82 

Kuperavage
Joseph Leashefski ‘63
Kathleen Leiber-Klemer
Anne Hughes Leininger ‘69
Frances Lorenz
Joseph Macaluso
Robert and Kerry Ruch ’72 

McCaffrey
Dorothy Dolan McGinley ‘66
Debora Micka ‘76
Frances Brahler Mickey ‘75
Agnes Rabuck Mills PCHS ‘45
Henry “Herm” Minnig ‘66
Thomas O’Reilly ‘60
Frank and Elizabeth Palermo
George ‘70 & Eleanor 

Pfeiffenberger

Joseph Pillus ‘63
Janice Yuda Pittman ‘70
Nancy Matz Potts ‘60
Edward Powers ‘60
William ‘88 and Rebecca Purnell
Bobby and Barbara Goetz ’56 

Reichert
Amy Rulavage
James and Judy Mekunis ’75 

Saunders 
Dr. Aislinn Scarbinsky-Hanzly ‘96
James Schally
Deborah Kraus Schwope ‘75
Ronald Shatus ‘59
Marguerite Scribbick Shoemaker

‘64
Thomas ’75 and Penny Sue Stine
Richard and Michelle Lubinsky ’89

Stone
Lee Ann Jaskiewicz Strencosky ’65
James ‘61 and Doris Sullivan
Bruno Tassone ‘74
Danielle Kadingo Thompson ‘97
Michael and Amy Tobash
Caroline M. Pugh Vinskie ‘64
Robert Vuksta ‘86
Kristin Wernosky ‘98
Marie J. Seminavage Wetzel ‘68
Mary Keyso Wheeler ‘64
Nancy Whitaker ‘70
Barb Williams Willis ‘79
Diane Yaneck
Mildred DeStefano Yost ‘64

Direct Gifts to Nativity 
BVM High School:
Tricia Austin
CACL 
Edward and Maria Belecanech ’81

Beazley
Maury Molin ‘72



Mountain Valley Golf Course
Nativity BVM Alumni Association
Nativity BVM Green and Gold Club
Nativity BVM Green Wave 

Association
Pottsville Rotary Charities
Allison Miller Prezelski ‘87
St. John the Baptist Family Guild

*Denotes Governance Board Member

Enrollment:
Five Year Trends:

2017-2018: 
end of year enrollment: 194

2018-2019: 
end of year enrollment: 204

2019-2020: 
end of year enrollment: 185

2020-2021: 
end of year enrollment: 189

2021-2022: 
end of year enrollment:  233



PLEASE ACCEPT
OUR SINCERE EXPRESSION
OF GRATITUDE FOR YOUR

GENEROUS GIFT.
Your gift in conjunction with the gifts of all our
alumni, parents and friends, will significantly

strengthen our school community.

Nativity BVM High School regrets any omissions 
or errors that have occurred in this printing—
any corrections will appear in the 2022-2023 
Annual Report of Gifts.  If by chance an error 

has been made, please accept our apology.

Any contribution received after June 30, 2022
will appear in the 2022-2023 Annual Report of Gifts.

If a gift is made by alumni who are husband and wife, the total
amount of the gift will be credited equally.



Income Report (July 1, 2021 to June 30, 2022)
NPSF Contributions:
PCHS Class of 1955 Scholarship Endowment $1,100.00  
Class of 1964 Scholarship Fund $3,620.00
Legacies and Bequests $1,130.00
Moffitt Scholarships $15,000.00
Dr. Gerald Powers Graduation Scholarship Fund $10,000.00
Knights of Columbus Scholarship $10,000.00
Pottsville CWV #1051 Scholarship $10,000.00
Class of 1989 Scholarship $900.00
Direct Public Support $83,337.79
Total NPSF Contributions: $135,087.79

Fiscal Year July 1, 2021 to June 30, 2022 Scholarship Money:
Total Various Scholarship Funds for students to attend 
Nativity High School: $105,442.26
Eastern Pennsylvania Scholarship Foundation EITC: $150,041.24
Eastern Pennsylvania Scholarship Foundation OSTC: $60,760.00
Schuylkill Carbon Endowment: $1,326.00
CEO America Scholarship $6,500.00
Bridge Educational Foundation Scholarship: $2,670.00
Scrip/Gift Cards Credit: $11,218.00
Total Funded Scholarship Money for Fiscal Year: $337,957.50

Grants:
Forward With Christ Grant (Bathroom Renovations): $6,000.00
Total Grant Monies: $6,000.00

Other Sources of Income
Faculty Wish List Fund: $3,628.49
Guardian Angel Donations: $31,277.00
Transportation Donations: $4,716.00
Class of 1970 (Trophy Case): $900.00
Senior Prom Donation: $1,000.00
Summer Giving: $1,000.00
Memorial Donations to Nativity BVM High School: $195.00
Memorial Donations IMO Rev. William Campion ’69: $1,225.00
Memorial Donations IMO Eugene Sauers PCHS ’50: $915.00
Alumni Tailgate 50/50 Drawing: $8,824.00
Beach Bonanza Raffle: $14,420.00
Century Club Benefit Gala: $35,785.00
December Sweepstakes Drawing: $14,530.00
June Sweepstakes Drawing: $11,900.00
Online Day of Giving: $1,955.00
Direct Donations for Online Day of Giving: $2,100.00
Direct Gifts: $12,419.55
Total Other Sources of Income: $146,790.04

N A T I V I T Y
P r e s e r v a t i o n  S u p p o r t  F o u n d a t i o n




